BOROUGH OF WEST WILDWOOD

PLANNING / ZONING BOARD

REGULAR MEETING – OCTOBER 19, 2017
Margaret Cantwell, Board Chairperson called the regular meeting of the Borough of West Wildwood Planning/Zoning Board held at the Municipal Building, 701 W. Glenwood Avenue, West Wildwood, NJ to order at 7:05 PM. Margret Cantwell read the Open Public Meeting Act of 1975 and led all present to the flag salute.  This meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM.

OPENING:  Regular Meeting September 21, 2017 was given adequate notice by the Board Secretary of the date, time, and place given to the Atlantic City Press.  There were no objections.
ROLL CALL:

MEMBERS:

Mayor Christopher Fox – Absent
Commissioner Scott Golden – Absent
Margaret Cantwell– Present
Robert Feltwell – Present
Ron McGowan, Jr. – Present
Robert Kilgore - Present
Lewis Ostrander – Present
Elaine Szymkowiak - Absent
Joseph Smith – Present
James Perloff – Absent
Also Present:

Elaine Crowley – Board Secretary

David Stefankiewicz – Solicitor

MINUTES:
Motion: To Approve Minutes of September 21, 2017.
Motion: Robert Kilgore
Second: Joseph Smith

Through roll call all present approved the minutes of 9/21/17 with the exception of Lewis Ostrander who abstained. 
NEW BUSINESS
An informal discussion was held on a possible future application for 515 W. Poplar Avenue.
A discussion was held on changing the zoning fees and implementing a bulkhead Ordinance.  

OLD BUSINESS

Motion: To memorialize variance relief and preliminary and final subdivision for 513 W. Magnolia Avenue in order to eliminate an existing 2.8 ft. encroachment by 511 W. Magnolia Avenue, Resolution 2017-04
Motion: Robert Feltwell
Second: Joseph Smith

Those in Favor: Robert Kilgore, Margaret Cantwell, Robert Feltwell and Joseph Smith

Abstain: Ronald McGowan, Lewis Ostrander

Those Opposed: None
PUBLIC COMMENT
NONE

Motion to pay bills was made by Lewis Ostrander, seconded by Robert Kilgore 

Through roll call all present approved to pay bills. 
Motion to adjourn meeting at 7:40 PM by Lewis Ostrander, seconded by Robert Kilgore, unanimously approved.
Respectfully Submitted,
Elaine Crowley

Board Secretary

